The Executive Committee’s Recommendations to the Senate

(These items will be put before the Senate at its September meeting)

1. The Executive Committee recommends:
Approval of the proposed calendar of meetings for the fall 2007-2008 semester.  

2. The Executive Committee recommends:
Senate approval of the appointment of Dr. Emily Waugh and Dr. Mehdi Seyedmonir as members of the Program Review Committee for a one year term. 

3. The Executive Committee recommends :

Senate approval of the nomination of Dr. Araron Settle to serve as a Senate representative to the All University Council.

4. The Executive Committee recommends:
That the Senate establish as its focus for the 2007-08 academic year:

a. A commitment to continue working toward improved relations between the University and the Community and Technical College.


b. The improved functioning of its Standing Committees.

c.  The Faculy Senate, in cooperaton with the Administration, will commit and work to set achievable goals to improve the academic programs of the institution. 

5. The Executive Committee recommends the following actions concerning the Bylaws, Constitution, and Handbook:

a. Article V.d. under Retention Committee. It currently reads, “The retention committee is composed of five tenured faculty, one from each College and one at-large member, … 
The Executive Committee recommends: 

Changing to: The retention committee is composed of eight tenured faculty, two from each college and one at large member. 

b. Article V. B.  The Executive Committee recommends:
“The Senate will appoint a Senator to each of its Standing Committees who will serve as a non-voting member of that committee. This Senator will act as a liaison between the committee and the Senate keeping the Senate informed of pertinent issues requiring Senate action.”
c. Article V.A1e.   
Under the Promotion and Tenure Committee. 

In the Bylaws it currently reads: “The faculty member begins the process by notifying his or her department chair and the chair of this committee of his or her request. 
HOWEVER, The handbook, under PROMOTION, currently reads, 

Faculty members requesting promotion initiate the process by filing their application and supporting portfolio with the department chair; a copy of the letter of application is also filed with the Dean of their College, the Vice President for Academic Affairs and the Chair of the Faculty Personnel Committee.

The Executive Committee recommends:

That the documents are reconciled so that both read “;a copy of the letter of application is also filed with the Dean of their College, the Vice President for Academic Affairs, the Chair of the Faculty Personnel Committee, and the Chair of the Promotion and Tenure Committee.

Article V.g. Research and Faculty Development Committee. 

The Executive Committee concurs with a recommendation from the Research and Faculty Development committee. Both recommend that after the Bylaws state “…and recommending faculty for sabbatical leave to the Vice President for Academic Affairs,” we should add: We are now a university, therefore our priority for such leaves should no longer be for faculty requests to complete a terminal degree.” 

However, the faculty handbook is considerably different from the Bylaws in this area. Among the differences is that sabbaticals for research purposes are the only form of sabbatical that is considered by the Senate’s Research and Faculty Development committee.

Therefore:

The Executive Committee recommends: 

That the Senate request the Constitution and Bylaws Committee: (1) review the two documents, (2) propose language to reconcile them and, (3) follow the recommendation of the Research and Faculty Development Committee and Executive Committee to restate the University’s priorities in both documents. 

Article VII, C. The Secretary of the Senate. 

The Executive Committee recommends: 

That after the last sentence we add: 

“The secretary shall forward all changes in the Constitution, Bylaws, and Handbook to the person responsible for editing and publishing the Handbook by June 15 of each year.”

